
 

 

Dear Supporters, and Praying Partners,         March 2016 

 We praise the Lord for His safety and provision He has already given here on the field.  We spent our first 2 weeks 

with Missionary Ben Sinclair and his family.  They are currently ministering in the city of Bamenda.  The Sinclair family 

was a huge blessing to us, as they allowed us to begin to understand the culture and to begin to know our way around.  

During our time with them, we were able to visit 2 churches which they have started, buy a vehicle, and find a house to rent 
in Buea.  On February 1

st
 we moved from Bamenda down to Buea.  We are currently living in an apartment while we wait for 

the house we will be renting to be finished.  We are praying that we can move into our house soon.    

The vehicle God provided for us is a huge blessing.  He allowed us to get a newer vehicle, with low miles, 4 

wheel drive, and very clean interior.   This vehicle will last us for many years.  God was so good, and 

through the purchase he allowed me to be a testimony to a Muslim man, named Umaru.  We developed a 
very good friendship, and I am praying that in the future the Lord will open an opportunity to witness to 

him.   

 After moving to Buea, I met a young man named Romeo.  He gave me a testimony 
of salvation, and immediately showed great interest in helping with the starting of the 

church in Buea.  After 2 weeks of being here he asked me if we could begin holding a Bible study in his 

apartment.  We began holding a Bible study every Sunday in his apartment, and we average about 9 every 
week.  I was also introduced to a man named Emmanuel, who was saved while living in Angola.  He also 

surrendered his life to the Lord, and was being trained as an assistant pastor.  He then moved back to 

Cameroon, with the goal of starting a church.  We sat down and went through all the Bible doctrine and we 
found we could work together.   He is helping with the Bible Study, and we will begin a discipleship booklet 

as soon as they are printed. 

 We were able to print 20,000 tracts, and also 20,000 John and Romans Bible study guides.  So we have begun to 
hand these out, and invite people to the Bible study.  We are very thankful for one of our supporting churches who have paid 

for the first printing of our Gospel tract.  We look forward to how God will use them to bring souls to the knowledge of 

Christ.   

      

 

 

The girls are helping fold tracts for our soul winning time.    View of Buea   1
st
 Bible study  

Thank You for your prayers and financial support,  

 

Caleb Benson ~ Missionary to Cameroon,  
Please send support to BIMI, PO Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341, (423)344-5050; Memo: Benson Family #1459  


